
Side Letter Agreement 

City of Hawthorne 

And 

Hawthorne Municipal Employees Association Part-Time 

This side letter is executed pursuant to the July 1, 2022 - June 30, 2024, Memorandum 
of Understanding between the City of Hawthorne and the Hawthorne Municipal 
Employees Association Part-Time. The City and HMEA-PT have met and conferred in 
good faith and have an agreement to modify Article 20 within the MOU. All other terms 
and conditions of the MOU from July 1, 2022 - June 2024 shall remain in full force and 
effect. 

Article 20 - Term of Agreement 

Extend the term of the Memorandum of Understanding up to and including June 30, 
2027. 

HMEA-PT: 

Vontray Norris, 


